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   Like Historic Langhorne on Facebook 

Upcoming Events at Historic Langhorne Association  

Program meeting:  Monday, September 28th, at 7:30 pm  
 

Former Langhorne mayor, Chris Blaydon , will present a 
program on the History of Fort Mifflin , including the Siege of 
Fort Mifflin that was an important event in the early part of the 

Revolutionary War.   
 

Program meeting: Monday, October 26th, at 7:30 pm  
 

HLAõs October meeting features the return of òWho Wants to 
be a Langhorne Millionaireó.  Larry Langhans has prepared a 
number of òfascinatingó questions to test your knowledge of 
history (local and otherwise) for a chance to win one of many 
òvaluableó prizes.  The quiz will be preceded by a short 
program on Langhorne businesses  from the past .  Please join 
us for a relaxing evening at the Old Library.   
 

These program meetings will be held at the Anna Mary Williamson Library building, 160 
W. Maple Ave., in Langhorne, and are free and open to the public.  Refreshments will be 
served.  Please join us.  

HLAõs Participation in the Four Lanes End 
Garden Clubõs 56th Annual Holiday House Tour 

and Tea - November 19th  

HISTORIC LANGHORNE GHOST TOURS 
 

HLAõs Annual Fall Ghost Tours 
will take place on Friday and 

Saturday evenings during October.  
Specific dates and times and 
information on the advance purchase of 
tickets for the Tours will be announced 
on our Website, Facebook page and on 
our telephone answering machine 
message.   



Activities at HLA Since Our Last Newsletter  

The newsletter has taken a bit of a hiatus during this seemingly endless winter, so hereõs a summary of 

whatõs been going at HLA since the September, 2014, issue: 
 

MARCH  
¶ Our thanks to Mike Jesberger for another great program covering the American Revolution in Bucks 

and Montgomery Counties .  As always, the program was very well attended.  Mikeõs knowledge is 
extensive and his passion brings the topics to life.      

 

MAY  
¶ In lieu of our regular April program meeting, HLA hosted an evening of jazz music featuring the Cabin 

Jazz All Stars  on May 2nd.  Donations from the evening were designated to the Historic Libraryõs roof 

replacement fund.  
 

¶ HLA opened for visitors during the Langhorne Memorial Day 

parade.  

 

¶ On Sunday, May 31, 2015 , Historic Langhorne 
Association hosted our annual  òTeaó Fundraiser at Lady 
Birdõs Tea Room and Bakery in Hulmeville.  This yearõs 
theme was òAn Afternoon Teaó with special guest, Trish 
Chambers, Historic Presenter, with a program about 
Jane Austen.        Thanks to Trish Chambers for her 
interesting, informative and delightful presentation as she 
took us through the life of Jane Austen.  Special thanks 

to Karen Vitucci, and her staff, for the lovely and 
delicious tea service, and her continued kindnesses to 
Historic Langhorne Association.  Judy Sloan and Lynda 
Johnson presented Karen with a mum plant and Birthday 
card, from our entire organization.  June 1st was a 
milestone birthday for Karen and we all sang òHappy 
Birthdayó to her.   Again, we thank Karen for all she does 
for us.         Historic Langhorne Association is blessed to 

have wonderful volunteers, so special thanks to the Tea 
Committee ñEvelyn Aicher, Sandi Kaiser, Jean Noble, 
Judy Sloan, and Lynda Johnson, Co -Chairs.  It was a 
lovely day and a good time was enjoyed by all.  

 
 

 

JUNE  
¶ HLA hosted the first of the Langhorne Council of the Arts Summer Lecture Series on June 16th.  

The lectures continued every other Tuesday through August 11th with topics ranging from the history 
of chocolate to the Centralia mine fire.  All of the programs were excellent and well -attended and they 

brought many new people into our building.  This was the third year for the series and we look forward 
to continuing this relationship with the Arts Council next summer.  

 

¶ HLA opened the Library building for visitors during the Annual Car Show sponsored by the Langhorne 

Borough Business Association. Approximately 160 people visited the building during that event.  
 
 

JULY  
¶ Larry Langhans presented a program of local history to the Langhorne Rotary Club at their July 

meeting.  An expanded version of this program will be the basis for our HLAõs October program meeting. 

(above) Judy Sloan and Lynda Johnson with 
Jane Austen (Trish Chamber).   
(below)  Judy Sloan, Lynda Johnson at the 
raffle table.  



Acknowledgements  
 

¶ Historic Langhorne Association wishes to thank Chris Koch and Chris Prokop for their service to this 

organization as members of the Board of Directors.  Both have had to resign from the Board recently due 
to changing work commitments.  We sincerely appreciate their willingness to serve and their 
contributions.   HLA is always looking for people to volunteer to serve on our various committees and 

on our Board, but that need is much greater now.   If you or someone you know has an interest in 
serving this organization, please contact us by telephone or email or stop in during our open hours to 

discuss volunteer opportunities.  
 

¶ Our thanks to Ernie Tkac for his help in planting and maintaining the flowers in the Library gardens.  
 

¶ Our thanks also to Jim Hipple in Oakford for delivering two large loads of mulch, along with the 

wheelbarrow and tools to spread the mulch, for the garden beds surrounding the building.  Jim picked 
up the free mulch from the Lawrenceville, NJ leaf recycling program.  HLA volunteers spread the mulch 

resulting in a significant cost savings for our landscaping budget.  
 

¶ We are pleased to welcome Langhorne Borough resident Sydney Mason who has volunteered to be our 

Librarian.  Sydney received a Masterõs degree in Library and Information Science from Rutgers 
University in 2013  and has worked with a number of schools and public libraries over the past several 

years.  She has met with Jean Noble , our former librarian and long -time member of the HLA Board of 
Directors, who retired from service to HLA at the end of last year.  We look forward to hearing her ideas 
for updating our cataloguing system and adding to our collection of research materials.  

Activities at HLA Since Our Last Newsletter (continued)  

August  
¶ Historic Langhorne Association  in conjunction with Keystone Spirit Seekers of Bucks County 

offered a hands -on educational paranormal investigation at the Anna Mary Williamson Library/Museum 
on August 8th.  Participants were instructed in the purpose and use of the equipment used in these 
investigations and had an opportunity to put these tools to use in an investigation in the Old Library.  

Word has it that a spirit was sighted on the steps leading to the 2nd floor balcony.  Thanks to Jim Maier 
and Donna Thomas for arranging the event and to Sandi Kaiser for providing the refreshments.  

¶ Larry Langhans was reviewing the HLA visitor logs from 2006 to 2012 and noted that during that time, HLA received visitors 

from 24 states and 6 foreign countries.  This is in addition to the many letters and emails that are received from across the 

country and around the world looking for information on genealogy or local history. 

¶ Adding to that list of foreign countries, we recently received a visitor from Luxembourg looking for information on Core Creek 

Park and the Grand Duchess of Luxembourg (as in Lake Luxembourg).  Larry Langhans provided information from our 

archives including a recent article from the Pennwood Review on the subject that was provided by Board Member, Lance 

Mervine. 

¶ Jim Maier donated a number of documents including: letters (and envelopes) from Henry Palmer (Langhorne Nursery) to W. 

Moon from 1887 asking about the availability of pear trees and ordering nine sugar maples;  copies of two postcards showing 

the interior of Acuff Drug Store at the corner of Bellevue and  Maple Avenues.  These items were acquired by Jim on ñebayò 

which he regularly follows for items of local historical significance.  Jim also donated sections of various newspapers dating 

back to 2005 containing various local obituaries and other articles of local significance.  To the extent we did not already have 

this information, the items were copied and added to the archives.  We now have over 700 recorded obituaries on file for 

research purposes. 

¶ Brenda Cowan of Langhorne donated a four-page list of burials in the Mt. Olive Cemetery on North Green Street in Langhorne 

Borough and a thirteen-page document with photographs and listing of burials in the Bethlehem AME and Mt. Olive 

Cemeteries in Langhorne. The material was found during an internet search. 

¶ Gerlyn Williford, a charter member of the African-American Museum of Bucks County, donated a copy of a three page 

presentation she made before Langhorne Borough Council on Wednesday, February 11, 2015 asking the Council to recognize 

the historical value of several residences as former slave houses on East Richardson Avenue.  

¶ Larry Langhans worked with a senior at Temple University majoring in historic preservation to research and visit a number of 

homes in the area including the Knight residence at 151 W. Maple, the offices of Ellyn Schoen, 113 West Maple, the 

Richardson House, and the farm house of Mark and Jeanne Maher.  
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From the Archives  



Membership Update  

Historic Langhorne wishes to acknowledge the following local businesses for their generous 
donations toward our 2014 -15 membership year fund drive:  
 

Business Sponsor:   First National Bank and Trust Co of Newtown  
  

Business Benefactors :  Dunn -Givnish Life Celebration Home  
     Langhorne Tax and Bookkeeping  
      

Business Donors:    Masselleõs Auto Body, Inc.  K.E. Seifert, Inc.   
     Wm. B. Parry & Son, Ltd  
 
 

Business Members:    Marte & Toadvine, Attorneys  Four Lanes End Properties L.P.  
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Historic Langhorne also wishes to acknowledge the following individuals for their generous 
membership contributions since our last newsletter:  
 
2014/15 Membership Year : 
 

 Richard and Patricia Gimbel   William Harpel   David and Sandi Kaiser (Century Group)  

 Scott Mitchell     Judy Sloan (Century Group)  

 
2015/16 Membership Year:  
 

 Betty Ann Flis     Wesley and Karen Hogeland  William and Nan Kent  

 Judith Madsen and Janet Doyle  Mark Maher    Sally Marrington  
 Pete and Bonnie Miles (New)   Clem Piscitelli    Dr. Lane H. Riland  

 Jean Rounsavill (Patron)   Jennie A. Smith   Robert E. Wendig Sr. (Patron)  
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Thank you all for your continued support.   

From the Archives (continued)  

¶ We received a collection of material dealing with the ownership of 150 N. Bellevue Avenue, Langhorne, 

including deeds, insurance papers, mortgage papers, and plot maps from the former owner as well as a 
collection of newspaper articles dealing with local history, including two copies of the Eastburn Papers.  

¶ Sally VanSant donated a collection of papers dating from the late 1800s to the early 1900s regarding 

the estate of Richard VanSant.  Larry Langhans and Lance Mervine are currently sorting through the 

material for inventory purposes.  
 

HLA is always looking for old photographs, postcards, maps or documents pertaining to Langhorne and 
neighboring towns for our archives.  You can either donate the items or we will scan and return them to 

you.  Photos of houses, businesses, streets or events are sought along with event brochures, programs,  
yearbooks, etc.  Call or email us if you would like to donate or loan an item for preservation.   

2015/16 Membership Drive  

 



VOLUNTEERS   
 

We have many projects in search of a 
volunteer such as updating our deed search 
files for houses in the borough, helping to 
improve our website, researching local topics 

or locating speakers for future meeting 
programs, helping to expand our 
membership rolls, developing ideas for 
periodic exhibitions of our artifacts collection 
and coordinating genealogy searches.  In 
addition we are always looking for people 
willing to serve on our Board of Directors.  
Please stop in during our open hours or 

contact us by phone or email to discuss your 
interests and how you might you might be 
able to help this organization.  

Historic Langhorne Associationõs 

Current Board & Committee Chairs  
 

Board Members  

Jim Maier   President  
Larry Langhans  Vice President  
Jack Fulton   Treasurer  
Evelyn Aicher  Recording Secretary  
Lynda Johnson  Corresponding Secretary  
 
Judy Sloan   Donna Thomas  
Terri Little  Lance Mervine    

 
Committees  

Technology:   Jim Maier  
Artifacts:   Evelyn Aicher  
Publicity : 
Hostess :  Sandi Kaiser  
Archives:  Larry Langhans & Jim Maier  
Gift Shop:  Evelyn Aicher & Judy Sloan  

Finance:   Jack Fulton  
Genealogy : 
Holiday House:   
Library:   Sydney Mason  
Membership:   Jack Fulton  
Newsletter:   Jack Fulton  
Oral History:   Cathy McCarthy  
Programs:  
Property:   

Sunshine:   Lynda Johnson  
Ways and Means : 
Grant Advisor:  Kathy Horwatt  
House Plaques:  Judy Sloan  
Tea:   Lynda Johnson  
 

Picture your name here and volunteer ! 

HLA has three email addresses for communicating with us at 

our headquarters.  

General email:   HistoricLanghorne1@verizon.net 

Archive email:    hlaarchives@verizon.net 

Research email:    hlaresearch@verizon.net 

OPEN HOURS  
   

 Wednesdays  10am - 12pm & 7 - 9pm  

 Saturdays     10am - 12pm  
               ...Or by appointment  
 

 

Admission is Free & Gift Shop Available  

1935 photograph from our Rte. 1 Superhighway construction files.  
View traveling north, dead -ending at Maple Ave.  

1935 -36 Langhorne -Middletown Football Team  


